



RoadHoG News April 2018

Kev's Kolumn

This month's Newsletter is pretty much an appeal for prayer. All of us, who are involved in the RoadHoG Project on a day to day basis, are extremely grateful for your prayers, but now there are a number of specific prayer requests that we need to make:

- Please pray for the Project Management Team and the Team Leaders from the various Stops when we meet together on Saturday 5th May to assess what has happened during the previous six months and also seek to support one another in fellowship and prayer.
- Come and pray with us on 11th May see below for details.
- Please pray for sufficient volunteers from amongst the Bus Teams to allow us to staff the Bus at the Carrington Steam Rally on the Bank Holiday weekend of Sunday 27th and Monday 28th May. This is a fantastic opportunity for us to showcase the Project to a much wider audience and to be able to share our faith with visitors to the Rally.
- Please also pray for sufficient volunteers from amongst those same Bus Teams to allow us to staff the Bus at Pinchbeck Village Fete on Saturday 9th June 2018 and also at the Gosberton District Fair on Sunday 10th June 2018
- Please do be in prayer for the Kirton Fun Day on Sunday 8th July. New Life Fellowship will be conducting an open-air service of worship and a Team from Kirton Methodist Church will be staffing the Bus.

Although all of these activities have been prayerfully planned, we are aware of James's warning: James 4:13-15 "Now listen, you who say, "Today or tomorrow we will go to this or that city, spend a year there, carry on business and make money." Why, you do not even know what will happen tomorrow. What is your life? You are a mist that appears for a little while and then vanishes. Instead, you ought to say, "If it is the Lord's will, we will live and do this or that."

Please pray that it will be the Lord's will that is done in all these circumstances.

Please Pray for Tony Coe. To date he has been working with year 6 students, but hopes to make contact with Haven High and William Lovell with the view to continuing the work he has begun with these students as they change schools. Please also pray for his continuing work in the Primary schools in the area.

Please do pray for the financial needs of The RoadHoG Project to be met. We have a considerable shortfall of income compared our necessary expenditure - to the point where we may be unable to properly support Tony after the Summer. We currently run everything on a shoestring budget and to date God has never let us down. We have always had sufficient funds to meet all our bills, but never an excess that would be an embarrassment to us, or which might lead us to be self-satisfied - and therefore take our eyes off Him.

As always, thank you all for your support for this project. Because of your prayers and your financial support young people, who would otherwise be extremely unlikely to hear about the love of God and the extraordinary sacrificial events of Easter when the Son of God died and rose again to atone for their sins, get to learn this amazing truth in a gentle and non-threatening way. On behalf of all of those youngsters – thank you.

COME AND PRAY

When: Friday 7th May 7-8pm
Where: St Guthlacs in Fishtoft
Why: This bus runs on
prayer!!
Please plan to be there

Please also pray for the bus stops

Sunday 8th 4pm Kirton 6.30pm Sibsey Monday 9th 7.30pm Butterwick Wednesday 11th 7.30pm Tunnard St Monday 16th 7.30pm Woad Farm Wednesday 18th 7.30pm Fishtoft Sunday 22nd 4pm Kirton 6.30pm Sibsey Monday 23rd 7.30pm Butterwick Wednesday 25th 7.30pm Tunnard St Monday 30th 7.30pm Woad Farm Wednesday 2nd May 7.30pm Fishtoft

Keeping in touch

kevin.smithbone@btintern
et.com or call on
01205366379
Newsletters - Rita - to be
added to the newsletter
address list, please contact
rita.corke@btinternet.com

Partner Churches:, New Life Community Church, Boston Baptist Church, the Beacon Church, Boston Methodist Circuit and the Anglican Holland Deanery. Project contact: www.roadhogbus.org.uk